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Dear Parents, Staff and Students,  
What a wonderful evening last Friday night 
turned out to be!  A massive number of students 
enjoyed themselves, showed some interesting 
dance styles and exhibited great behaviour.  
Everyone was a credit to the school, their 
parents and to themselves.  I would like to 
especially acknowledge the following: 
1. The Social Committee who had the covered 

area looking a treat as well as general 
planning. 

2. Tracey Bell for the huge task of organizing the 
tickets. 

3. Ann Ung, Simone Underwood and the great 
band of parents who manned the tuckshop 
and kept the food and drinks flowing. 

4. Kristen Turner and Margaret Jarvis who 
manned the highly popular ‘glowstick stall’! 

5. Alan Lee for his usual ‘behind the scenes’ 
hard work in setting up. 

6. The generous staff who attended to ensure all 
went smoothly. 

School Board 

The School Board is entrusted to oversee the 
development of ongoing school plans.  To ensure 
the school plans are reflective of the community, 
we conduct renewal surveys to gather data on a 
regular basis.   

NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Tuesday 11th September, 2012 Week 10, Term 3 

2012 is a school renewal year. The School Board 
has been working on a questionnaire for the whole 
school community in order to gather feedback and 
set goals and a course for the next 5 years. We’d like 
each family to complete a survey. To do so please go 
to the following address and follow the prompts: 

http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/olhoc2012 

There is also a link on the ‘About Us’ page on the 
school website. The survey will shut at 2:30 on 
Friday the 21st of September (the last day of this 
term). 
If you don’t have internet access at home, the library 
will be open for you on Monday the 10th and Monday 
the 17th of September from 8:15am. 

P & F Meeting - Tomorrow Evening 6pm - 
Multipurpose Hall (Music Room) 
I know there is so much happening at present, 
however the P & F Meetings are an excellent forum 
for parental input into the running of OLHOC.  I urge 
all parents to join with those regular attendees 
remembering that baby sitting is provided and pizzas 
are supplied to all.  The agenda will be: 

  Normal reports 

 An update of the joint council and school facility 

 An upcoming working bee 

 
Continued Over…... 

 

 

Thank God For Little Things 

Thank you God for little things 

that often come our way… 

The things we take for granted 

but don’t mention when we pray… 

The unexpected courtesy 

the thoughtful, kindly deed… 

A hand reached out to help us 

in the time of sudden need… 

Please, make us more aware God 

of the little daily graces 

that come to us with sweet surprise 

from never-dreamed of places. 



 

NEWS FROM THE PRINCIPAL CONTINUED... 

 Graffiti art plan 

 2013 school draft structure 

 Parent information gathering 

 2012 School Renewal Survey. 

Father Flynn Trophy - Friday this week - Vs SGM 

Good Luck to Netball and Rugby League Teams 
competing against St Gerard Majella this Friday for the 
annual Father Flynn Trophy.  Netball is at OLHOC and 
Rugby League at St Mary’s. 

2013 School Fees 

Attached is a letter from Brother Paul Hough - 
Executive Director, regarding the 2013 School Fee 
structure.  Please note that levies are still to be 
determined for 2013. 
Advanced Warning - Working Bee - October 13 

OLHOC has a wonderful tradition of holding very few 
working bees but achieving magnificent results when a 
working bee is held.  Now the ‘School Landscape 
Masterplan’ has been endorsed by the School Board, 
it is time for action.  The upcoming working bee will be 
targeting the gardens and we need lots of support.  In 
order to facilitate maximum activity we would ask that 
the return slip below is completed.  No tasks will be 
overly physically demanding.  Please indicate 
equipment you are able to  bring along. 
Rotary Speaking 

Each and every participant from OLHOC has 
presented wonderful speeches.  Congratulations to 
Zoe Dimarco who won last week’s District Final.  Zoe 
joins Ruby Tucker in the Regional Finals where 
OLHOC has a proud reputation.  Good Luck Girls! 
School Concert - ‘Parents in the Groove!’ 
Expressions of interest are sought from parents ‘up for 
a bit of fun’.  Each concert has a highly entertaining 
staff item and a group of parents would like to add to 
the entertainment value by also presenting an item.   
It’s anticipated that preparation for this activity will  
require 4-5 sessions prior.  For this exciting (and likely  

 

WORKING BEE - OCTOBER 13  (first Saturday Term 4)     8am - 11.30am 

 

Family Name :  ____________________      Attendees :  ____________________________ 

We can bring the following (please tick) 

   Wheelbarrow            Shovel            Rake            Hoe            Gardenfork          

  Other - please specify  ____________________                                          

hilarious) activity to be possible, we will need to achieve 
a minimum number of participants and we are now 
seeking your interest.   
If you think you’ve got what it takes to shine or simply 
entertain our students, we’d love to hear from you!  No 
special skills required.  Please complete and return the  
slip in this newsletter to the school office by Sept 21. 
2013 Enrolments 

If you are aware that your child will not be returning to 
OLHOC in 2013, can you please inform the office in 
writing at your earliest convenience so that a position 
can be offered to families on the waiting list that is 
growing by the day. 
School Fees 

A reminder that fees are now due for payment before 
the end of Term.  It would be appreciated if accounts 
are brought into balance ASAP.  We thank you for 
your co-operation in this matter. 
Collection of Nationally Consistent Data on 
Students with Disability - 2012 Trial 
OLHOC has been randomly selected as one of 224 
schools to participate in the above trial.  Information 
gathered will assist governments in developing a 
better understanding of the needs of students with  a 
disability.  The office holds some fact sheets outlining 
further information regarding the trial.  Please collect a 
fact sheet should you wish to do so. 
Mercy College Tour 
If you love great music, next Tuesday morning (Sept 
18) we have a concert performance by the Mercy 
College Band (Mackay).  The performance will cater 
for all tastes and promises to be highly entertaining. 
Community Prayers 

Your prayers are asked for the Becker-Mills family 
with the recent loss of a loved one. 
 

 

 

 

Nigel Bird 

Principal 



SEL SNAPSHOT 
An assumption that is often made is that for students to achieve their potential in all areas of life, they 

have to work hard at it.  If the “it” is something enjoyable or in an area where they have natural talent or 
aptitude, it is easier for the student to work independently, and thus require less support from parents and 

teachers.  When the “it” is schoolwork or other work that is hard or boring, keeping the right mindset can 
be a problem. 

Persistence is evident when students continue to stay engaged in frustrating or difficult work until it is 

completed.  Your child may show Persistence at home or in the classroom by: 

Memorising spelling lists 

Finishing Maths problems in a set period of time 

Checking written tasks for errors in punctuation 

Practicing handwriting 

Look for Persistence in your child at home this week, and praise them when you catch them in the act of 

trying hard and sticking with their work. 

Linda Mann-Jones  

SEL Coordinator 

SEL Awards 

Erika, Karlie, Jasmin, Declan, Paiten, Brighton, Jacky, Nehemiah, Brady, Olivia, Jesse, Hunter, Sophie, 

Nelly, Jacob, Mahna, Natasha, Declan, Paige, Sam & Grace. 

LOTE Award: Brandan          OSHC Award: Griffon          Playground Award: Alf               

 

SCHOOL CONCERT - PARENTS’ DANCE PRESENTATION 

If you think you’ve got what it takes to shine or simply entertain our students, please 
return this slip to the school office by September 21. 

Family name :  _________________________ 

First name/s:  _________________________ 

Contact Details :  ______________________ 



 

 

 

Once again, OLHOC ROCKS THE NIGHT AWAY. 
 

Well what a night. Simone and I would love to say a huge big THANK YOU to all the mums and dads who came in 
and helped in the Tuckshop during both disco sessions. Nights like that cannot happen without the wonderful help 
and support that is given by our generous mums and dads. 
I would also love to say a special thanks to Kristen Turner who manned our glow sticks table through both sessions 
and to the mums who also helped her. It is quite a big job. 
Also thanks to Margaret, Judith, Trish, Theresa, Stephen and Alex who came in and helped in the tuckshop Friday 
morning to prepare 118 sandwiches packs for our year 7 students and staff for the Traditional Gala Games. A really 
big effort to have them all made and packed before 10.30am. 
Simone and I cannot do what we do without the wonderful help and support of so many mums and dads in our 
school community; you are truly appreciated for all you do for us. 
 

WEDNESDAY SPECIAL 

There is no special this Wednesday 

 

We are selling Gumnut brand Sweet Rice Biscuits.  
They are in packs of 2 and are Dairy, Egg and Gluten Free. They are available for 40c 

 

If you could help in the tuckshop we would greatly appreciate your help. Just come in and see us and put your name 
on the calendar on a day that suits you. We are only looking at one day a month.  

 

 

 

If you have any questions regarding the online ordering, please call FlexiSchools on 1300361769 or go to 
www.flexischool.com.au 

They are very helpful in guiding you through the process and answering any questions you may have.  
 

Thank you, 

Ann & Simone. 

MONDAY 

10th August 

TUESDAY 

11th August 

WEDNESDAY 

12th August 

THURSDAY 

13th August 

FRIDAY 

14th August 
Theresa 

Straker 

HELP 

REQUIRED 

  

HELP 

REQUIRED 

HELP 

REQUIRED 

Simone  

Leisha 

MONDAY 

17th September 

TUESDAY 

18th September 

WEDNESDAY 

19th September 

THURSDAY 

20th September 

FRIDAY 

21st September 
HELP 

REQUIRED 

HELP 

REQUIRED 

HELP 

REQUIRED 

  

HELP 

REQUIRED 

Simone  

Leisha 

IF YOU HAVE ANY UNIFORMS, PARTICULARLY SPORTS UNIFORMS 

THAT YOUR CHILD HAS OUTGROWN,  

THEY WOULD BE VERY MUCH APPRECIATED IN OUR  

2ND HAND CLOTHING POOL. 

THANK YOU. 










